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Brief Description:  Concerning verification of hours worked through electronic timekeeping by 
area agencies on aging and home care agencies.

Sponsors:  Senate Committee on Health Care  (originally sponsored by Senators Dammeier and 
Keiser; by request of Department of Social and Health Services).

Senate Committee on Health Care
House Committee on Health Care & Wellness

Background:  The Department of Social and Health Services (DSHS) contracts with Area 
Agencies on Aging (AAA) to provide case management services to consumers receiving 
home and community services in their own home.  Case management responsibilities are set 
in statute and include the following:  verification that individual providers have met training 
requirements, are performing their duties, and have passed background checks; monitoring a 
plan of care to verify that it meets the needs of the consumer; and verifying worker time 
sheets.  The verification of worker time sheets requires AAA to verify a sample of paper time 
sheets kept by the individual providers who provide personal care services to clients.  

A new electronic payment system, the ProviderOne Compensation Subsystem Services 
(PCSS), will be implemented in 2015.  Under PCSS, individual providers will electronically 
report hours worked.  PCSS will automatically generate a list of randomly selected time 
records and send requests to AAA asking for verification that the hours claimed were actually 
worked. 

DSHS pays home care agencies for in-home personal care or respite services.  By law, DSHS 
must verify the agency employee hours by electronic timekeeping.  Electronic timekeeping 
means an electronic, verifiable method of recording an employee's presence in the client's 
home at the beginning and end of the employee's client visit.  The method used for 
verification requires the use of a landline phone.  In response to concerns that landline 
phones are not always available, the Legislature included a budget proviso in the 2013-15 
operating budget that permitted DSHS to establish limited exemption criteria when a landline 
phone is not available to home care agency employees.  The budget proviso permitting this 
exemption expires June 2015. 

Summary:  AAA must continue to verify a sample of worker time sheets using paper time 
sheets until PCSS is available for individual providers to record their hours.

––––––––––––––––––––––

This analysis was prepared by non-partisan legislative staff for the use of legislative 
members in their deliberations. This analysis is not a part of the legislation nor does it 
constitute a statement of legislative intent.
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DSHS may pay a home care agency for in-home personal care or respite services if electronic 
verification is not possible and the home care agency so verifies.

Votes on Final Passage:  

Senate 47 0
House 95 2

Effective:  June 12, 2014.
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